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Children with ADD/ADHD or other mood disorders being treated with medication require more frequent monitoring and follow-up.  We therefore require that patients being treated with controlled or high risk medication be seen every 3 months for routine appointments.  At these appointments, we will monitor weight and blood pressure and discuss progress in school and medication efficacy.  One of these appointments can be combined with your child’s yearly routine checkup.  Medication refill will not be given unless you child continues to be seen for these routine appointments.
· We require routine appointments every 3 months for ADD/ADHD/Anxiety/Depression patients on controlled or high risk medications to monitor weight and blood pressure and discuss school progress and medication efficacy.
· Medication refill will not be given if more than 90 days has elapsed since the last in-office visit regardless of how many or how few refill requests have been made. There will be NO exceptions.
· We request 3 business days’ notice for ADHD medication refills.  All prescriptions are sent electronically. The majority of ADHD medications are controlled substances and cannot be sent to the pharmacy by a nurse.  Dr. Ramsey is the only person authorized to send these medications electronically. Pre-scheduled times are allotted in Dr. Ramsey’s schedule to send these prescriptions each week.
· If you are requesting a 90 day (mail-order) prescription, please be aware that many insurance companies do not allow controlled prescriptions this way.  Please check your insurance policy.
· If your child is having problems or needs an adjustment or change of their medication, an in-office appointment is required. (This includes changes of medications due to insurance problems)
· Patients who have been off medication or have not been seen in the past 3 months will require a visit prior to providing any additional prescriptions.

It is the patient’s responsibility to know what medications are covered on their own insurance plan.
Your understanding and compliance of these policies are appreciated.  We do not intend to build barriers to your child’s success.  Rather, we want to ensure their ongoing success with appropriate care, keeping in mind our responsibilities to prescribing laws.

Thank you from the Providers and Staff of Ramsey Pediatric Center
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